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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

October 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

Hasn’t time absolutely flown past as we quickly move into our autumn months and the October holiday.  Already our children have been engaged in many exciting new learning experiences, both in school, on residential visits, and excursions.  

This week our shared starts for our Primary 1 – Primary 4 children begin.  We will be looking for ways to further develop and extend our existing partnerships between the school and parents and carers over the coming months as I firmly believe that together everyone achieves more for our children.  Our Online Learning Journals have gone live and very shortly P5-7 Didbook will too, where teachers, parents and children will work together  to support every child’s personal learning journey.  I look forward to getting feedback about these online tools.  
As ever, if you have any worries, questions or concerns about any aspect of school life, then please do not hesitate to get in touch with me.
Lesley Dunbar Head Teacher (Acting)
Dress Down Day

Thank you to all the children and families who contributed to our first dress down day on 2nd  September. The total amount raised was ​​​£277.50 and has contributed to our school funds.   Our next dress down day will be on Friday 7th October 2016.  
Parent’s Night
Our first parental consultations of the session will take place on Wednesday 2nd and Thursday 3rd of November 2016.  Many thanks to all those parents/carers who have returned their slips indicating their preferred day.  Teachers will be busy arranging individual appointment times which we will issue to you on Tuesday 25th of October following our return from the October break.  I look forward to meeting many more of our parents then.  
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Scholastic Book Fair

On Tuesday 4th October until the 11th of October we will have our Scholastic Book Fair in school.  All children, with their classes, will have the opportunity to visit the fair again to help promote their love of reading.  Children will be given the opportunity to purchase books throughout the week.  
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MacMillan Coffee Morning

On Friday, 30th of September 2016,  we held our MacMillan Coffee Morning and it was lovely to see so many of our parents, carers and friends here supporting our youngsters with their charity endeavours for this very worthy cause.  I would like to thank our P7 children, staff, and parent helpers who helped to plan,  
co-ordinate and serve on Friday.  As we are still receiving money a grand total will be included on the blog and in next month’s newsletter.    
Milk Money and School Fund 

Milk money for 25/10/16 ~ 21/12/16 will cost £7.03 and can be paid through Ipayimpact until midnight 9th October or the school office by Monday 10th October.  School fund for the next quarter is £2.70.

Clothesbuzz - helping families in crisis
A charity enterprise set up by a local mum, to supply quality nearly new items of clothing for families, anonymously. This is a confidential service and referrals to Clothesbuzz are made anonymously through the school.

How can you access this service? 

Send an email to balbardie-ps@westlothian.org.uk detailing exactly what you are needing for example, boy, wearing age 6-7 in need of trousers, tops & jacket.  School will then send a referral to Clothezbuzz. On receipt of email, stock will be checked and bundle will be dropped off at the school.

Shoeboxes can be requested following the same process as clothes.

Want to become involved?

Please donate any unwanted, good-quality items of clothing to the school.  Clothes will be collected and sorted by Clothesbuzz, ready to go out to families who request bundles of clothes/particular items

Facebook page: Clothesbuzz – please link and get involved!

We look forward to supporting this worthy cause as a school – thank you in advance for your contributions.
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P1 Visit to Library

Our P1 pupils will be going on their first school visit to our local library on Thursday 
6th of October.  They will be going as part of our work with Bookbugs which encourages all children to enjoy books and develop a  lifelong love of books. 

Flu Vaccinations

You'll be aware that Flu vaccinations are coming up later in the session (Monday 5th December).  Many thanks to our parents and carers for returning these.  If you have not already done so please complete and return to school as soon as possible.   
Information about flu vaccination is available on the Immunisation Scotland website:  http://www.immunisationscotland.org.uk/
The School and Parent  FAQs sent to schools are also available on the NHS Lothian website:http://www.nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk/HealthInformation/PrimarySchoolFluVaccination/Pages/default.aspx
Thinkuknow
This website provides information to support parents and carers to understand and respond to the risks their children may face as they grow.  It covers a broad range of online safety issues.  To access – www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
Talent Show

Our enthusiastic Head Boy, Head Girl and House Captain Team are coordinating a Balbardie talent show to take place in November.  A letter will go out before the October break, outlining details of involvement, and we're hoping that pupils will be encouraged to take part, showing off their talents.  Watch this space!
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Harvest Church Service and Offering

Our Harvest Service will take place in the High Church at 9.30am on Friday, 14th October. All parents and friends of the school are warmly invited to attend. The church offering this term will be donated to the ex-service men and women who work in the Lady Haig Poppy Factory.   Please note that children should still wear school uniform to church on this day.
If you would like to donate any non-perishable food items e.g. tinned vegetables, fruit, soup, instant potato etc. for the school’s Harvest offering, this would be greatly appreciated. These will be collected week beginning 10th October by the school office and will be donated to the Bathgate High Church Food Bank. There is a collection box in the main entrance.
Parking

A reminder to all parents/carers to park a safe distance from the school gates. In addition, the school car park MUST NOT be used as a pedestrian walk through for children or adults. This is to ensure everyone’s safety.

We would strongly encourage all parents/carers who drive children to school to use the local car parks which are a few minutes’ walk from the school. This will reduce congestion outside school and the dangers to our children. 

As courtesy to residents in the local area, please do not park across drive ways.

Annual Data Check Forms
The above forms will be distributed over the next few days.  It is important that you carefully check and make any amendments to these forms and return to the school office by the October holiday.
Diary Dates

October

4th 


P1 and P2 Shared Start (Maths)




Scholastic Book Fairs arrives


5th 


P3/2 and P3 Shared Start (Maths)

6th 


P1 – P4 Review Jotters home





P1a, P1b and P2/1 visit to Bathgate Library


7th


Dress Down Day

 



P4a Assembly _ parents welcome 9.20 am

14th


Church Service at 9.30 a.m.




October break begins


24th


Inset Day


25th


Pupils resume


28th


Chaplain Assembly

November


2nd


Parent Consultations 4 p.m. – 6.30 p.m.

3rd


Parent Consultations 4 p.m. – 6.30 p.m.

4th


Big Balbardie Blether


10th


Parent Council Meeting at 6.15 p.m.


11th


Chaplain Assembly


18th


ARB Assembly and Children in Need Day


23rd


P6 Show (information to follow)


24th


P6 Show


25th


P2a Assembly



26th


Christmas Fayre 10 a.m. ~ 12 noon


29th


P1 + P2 Shared Start


30th


P3/2 + P3 Shared Start

